
Unions express concern over government's 
working time initiative

 Finland 

The JHL public services union and the SAK confederation have raised concerns 
about the government's approach to working time and possible changes to working 
time legislation. A government working group has come up with proposals that 
would allow for more local flexibility on working time while failing to put forward any 
concrete plans to regulate zero-hours contracts which currently affect 80000 
workers in Finland. The unions argue that the proposals are more about flexibiity for 
employers than workers and that all workers should have a guaranteed minimum 
number of hours in their contracts.
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